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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

27th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of India – 04 May 2017  
Mr. President,
Sri Lanka welcomes the High-Level delegation from India and expresses appreciation for the comprehensive national report and India’s engagement with this Council.
As a close neighbour in the region, Sri Lanka is encouraged by India’s vision and progress towards the realization of social, cultural and economic rights as well as civil and political rights for her people. Pursuit of policies that are in line with inclusive and sustainable development, in particular through it’s “whole of government approach’, has enabled India to become the 6th largest economy in the world.We would like to recommend that India continues its programmes for the promotion of socio-economic development,  with particular focus on the country’s rights-based approach to food security, targeting the most vulnerable groups. 

We also welcome India’s achievements in access to healthcare, and in particular, measures taken to improve maternal health. We note the efforts of the Government in its successful interventions which have resulted in the progressive decline in infant and neonatal mortality rates as well as maternal mortality in recent years. 

We note with interest the implementation of the Right to Information Act fostering a culture of transparency, and accountability. At a time when we in Sri Lanka have just set out on this quest, having enacted legislation last year, we would appreciate if the delegation could elaborate on best practices and also practical measures taken to encourage citizens to exercise their Right to information. 

Finally, we wish India success in its UPR engagement.

Thank you.

